Request for City Council Committee Action
from the Department of Civil Rights

Date: November 12, 2010
To: Council Vice President Robert Lilligren, Committee of the Whole

Subject: City of Minneapolis, Contract Compliance Unit 2010 3™ Quarter Contract
Compliance Report

Recommendation: The Minneapolis Department of Civil Rights respectfully requests that
the City Council receive and file the City of Minneapolis 2010 Quarterly Contract Compliance
Report.

Department Information

Prepared by: Johnnie Burns, Assistant Director
Approved by: Velma Korbel, Director
Presenter in Committee: Johnnie Burns, Assistant Director

Financial Impact
e NONE

Supporting Information

The Quarterly Contract Compliance Report for the 3" Quarter 2010 details the Contract Compliance
activities and reports the Departments’ monitoring and enforcement of minority and woman
participation on City of Minneapolis projects in accordance with 139.5 and Chapter 423 of the city
ordinances.

The 3™ quarter report highlights:
e There are currently 44 active construction projects totaling $129,458,866.
e 18.2% Minority (combined participation) this includes skilled and unskilled labor hours.

e 4.88% Female labor hours, this is the 2" consecutive guarter where the percentage increased.
e Total Minority Business Participation equaled $10,238,827, or 9.36%
e Total Woman Business Participation equaled $11,482,725, or 10.39%




Contract Compliance Unit Highlights

(July 2010 — September 2010)

Table 1 First Three Quarters 2010 Overview of CCU participation

1Q 2Q 3Q
Active Projects
39 42 44
Minority Employment percentage
19.2% | 18.16% 18.2%
Female Employment
4.45% 4.69% 4.88%
Minority Business Participation
8.48% 9.03% 9.36%
Woman Business Participation
10.9% 10.5% 10.39%




